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The Arizona State Archery Association leadership has been busy with a variety of activities: 

1. ASAA BOG 2012 election results: 
a. Rick Bachman (Desert Sky Archers) and Sandra Reynolds (Paseo Vista Archery Club) were elected for 

two of the three open ASAA BOG positions. 
b. Mike Cullumber (Paseo Vista Archery Club) was reelected to the ASAA BOG 
c. The BOG will meet promptly to select the BOG officers 

2. Eric Bennett and Lynn Van Patter have retired from the ASAA BOG, the ASAA thanks them for their long term 
service contributing to the ASAA community. 

3. Joe Silvasi (crossbow) has volunteered to lead an ad hoc task group to focus on a dedicated association need.  
Joe ran for BOG this past election. 

4. The 2012 Duel in the Desert took place at Ben Avery Nov 10-11.  California won the women’s, men’s and overall 
competition.  We thank the volunteers to help us fill almost a full team. 

5. The ASAA BOG is in the process proposing a Duel Rules revisions. Example changes in format may include: 
a. Equality between compound and recurve (and genders) 
b. Including Master and Cadet distances 
c. Utilizing contemporary World Archery formats such as sets and team rounds 
d. Allowance for CA and AZ teams to have out of state archers join their teams 
e. Administrative review of fees, etc. 
f. The intent is to have a new format in place for 2013 or suspend Arizona participation. 

6. The ASAA is in the final stages of updating the association to become “USA Archery Arizona” (501 C3 State 
Association) 

7. The flag ship of the ASAA, continues to be the Arizona Cup, a USAT and World Ranking Tournament.            
2013 registration is available at www.arizonacup.com/2013    

8. Arizona archers continue to enjoy a variety of programs offered by World Archery, World Archery Americas, USA 
Archery and the ASAA including: 

a. State Field Championship 
b. State Indoor Championship 
c. JOAD Indoor Championship 
d. State Outdoor Championship 
e. JOAD Outdoor Championship 
f. Duel in the Desert Regional Tournament 

9. Clubs hosting events were: 
a. Paseo Vista Archery Club 
b. Papago FITA Archers 
c. Hearn Academy JOAD 
d. Desert Sky Archers 
e. Dine’ College 
f. Arizona State Archery Association 
g. AZJOAD 

10. The recent new interest in archery was able to be managed by ASAA clubs thanks to years of implementation to 
allow Arizona to readily train instructors and coaches.  The key was to develop instructors and coaches that could 
teach and train more to become certified.  The ASAA did so by providing grants to those that were willing to take 
their time to do so.  Key USAA Archery National Training System instruction and coach resources that contribute 
including via the National JOAD camp Chandler Regional are: 

a. Ed Votruba 
b. Mike Cullumber 
c. Kari Granville 
d. Eric Bennett 
e. Mel Nichols 
f. Gary Yamaguchi 
g. Special thanks to Sheri Rhodes, USAA Coach Program and all active ASAA member Instructor and 

Coaches. 
11. The ASAA also helps new Arizona clubs form by lending startup funds and equipment as well facilitating national 

grant applications and advising leadership.   
12. ASAA continues to provide equipment for hosting tournaments.  

Contact a BOG member for more information. End 


